May 12, 2022
Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday May 12, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. Resident Becky Strand, Joe Mattson, Dale Hunter, Warren White and Alicia Stovern were also present.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 
Agenda approved with a date change of adding the maintenance position under new business by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz ; all in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes of the regularly scheduled monthly board meeting from April 14, 2022 by Supervisor Schmalz; Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Haller presented the April 14, 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $17,176.31.  The receipts register shows a balance of $19.39 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $238,108.42.   

A motion was made by Supervisor Schmalz to approve the Treasurer’s Report and Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.

Motion made to approve the claims by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Almelund Lions / Liquor License
They need a beer and wine cooler license for the Threshing Show.  A motion was made to approve the license by Supervisor Hoffman, Chairman Stovern 2nd the motion; all in favor; motion carried (Schmalz obstained.)
Almelund Lutheran Gambling License
Steve Peters presented the gambling license for the church.  A motion was made to approve Supervisor Schmalz, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd, all in favor, motion carried.
Residents of Upland
The residents of Upland Road, Tom Larson was here to present information on the road.  They would like to change the road from lime rock to gravel.  Mr. Larson estimated that it could cost about $32,000 to put gravel on the road.  Many residents spoke about their concerns.  One resident requested that it be black topped and it would be ok to assessed for it.  There were concerns about the traffic and the speed of the vehicles.  
A request that was made that the township contact MNDot and get the speed lowered.  They would like to have the road posted.  There was another request to pack the road once it has been graded but we don’t have a packer.  

There was a question about budget and that was discussed.  

Winery CUP
Jim Goodpastor and Sherry Goodpastor were here to present a Conditional Use Permit for a small winery on Upland Road.  A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the CUP, 2nd by y Schmalz, all in favor, motion carried.
Time Sheets / Claim Forms
Make it happen
Maintenance Position
Chairman Stovern reached out to Brad Johnson to see if he was interested in working part-time for the township.  He is interested and was present at the meeting.  All aspects of the job was discussed, building maintenance, park maintenance, brush cutting, sign maintenance.  Snow plowing was also discussed  A motion was made to hire Brad Johnson for $21 per hour on a 90 day probationary period.  Once the probationary period is over, we will revisit he wage.  Hoffman made the motion, Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Public Comment 
No public comment

Old Business

News letter and clean up day

Road tour update

We started the road tour and found a number of culverts that need to be replaced. There are 10 culverts that need to be replaced and we still need to complete the other half of the road tour.  The road tour will be  completed on Thursday, May 19th at 8:00 am.  There are two spots where black top will need to be fixed.

Business Contracts:
A motion was made to give $250 to each contract by Hoffman, 2nd by Schmalz and all in favor, motion carried.

Insurance update

Drive way permits

Need to adopt the new drive way permit application.  Amotion was made to accept the driveway permits with the addemdum that an existing field enterence is not a legal driveway.  It can be used but needs to be brought up to code before any building can go on.  Schmalz made motion; hoffman 2nd.

Miscellaneous

Troy, plow truck was brought in to be repaired to Dennis Peterson.  The park will need to be looked at.  The play area still has cockle burrs and weeds growing in it.  Troy talked to someone that states they have a product that will take the graffiti off.  

There were some trees on the south side of Teal that needs to be taken care.  

Still waiting for the shoes to come for the grader.  
Brad Johnson donated two paper towel dispensers and two soap dispensers.  We will need to order towels and soap for the products but they can be installed whenever we are ready to do so.

Joe Mattson reported that he dropped off the benches that were at his house.  He stated that he had mailbox posts but he didn’t have insurance to cover someone coming to get them.  He said that we should call him and let him know what we need and he will set them out for us to pick up.

Adjourn meeting at 8:31 pm by Hoffman, Schmalz 2nd all in favor

Respectfully Submitted;

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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